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Meeting Dates to Remember:

Media Development & Delivery Meeting
Monday, May 1 - 6:00pm

Pool Committee Meeting

Tuesday, May 2- 7:00pm

Community Documents Committee Meeting
Tuesday, May 9- 7:00pm

Lake & Dam Committee Meeting
Wednesday, May 10- 7:00pm

Board Meeting

Thursday, May 11 - 7:00pm

Front Entrance Committee Meeting
Wednesday, May 17- 7:00pm

Operations Sub Committee Meeting
Thursday, May 18- 6:00pm

Community Amenities Committee Meeting
Monday, May 22- 7:00pm

Internet Technology Committee Meeting
Tuesday, May 23- 7:00pm

Finance and Strat. Plan. Committee Meeting

Wednesday, May 24- 7:00pm

Other Dates to Remember:

Brush Drop Off
Saturday, May 6 & 20
7:30am-1:30pm
Pool Opening Day
Saturday, May 27
Office Closed
Monday, May 29
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Stay informed with Lake Heritage through AppFolio App, the LH Website, and Official Facebook Pagel

AppFolio is an app that can be downloaded onto your phone. You can use the app to pay your dues, view the calendar, view

upcoming events, log maintenance requests and access the current and past newsletters. Go to the link

lakeheritage.appfolio.com/connect or contact the office for more information. The most up to date calendar is on AppFolio.

Lake Heritage Website

www.lakeheritage.orq is the Lake Heritage website. You can access and download any forms you may need such as building

permits, pool pass request form and club recognition forms, just to name a few. There is access to the members online portal,

too.

Official Facebook Page

Please join the Lake Heritage - The Official Page. Here you will find important updates for the community as they happen.
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President’'s Remarks:

I am writing this month’s notes as | watch the rain fall on our not-quite-full
lake at the end of April. Hopefully, we’ll all be out on the lake, and enjoying
the other great summertime activities of our neighborhood by the time you
are reading this month’s issue of The Breeze. If not, know that we will be soon!

Since being elected, I've pushed pretty hard to start using technology to increase the efficiency and
transparency of The Association. In addition to The Community Manager’s weekly informational
email, we now have an email going out every Monday from me as the Board’s President. These
emails include information on what happened the week before and opportunities for members to get
involved the following week. They also include a link to the actual conversations The Board held to
make any of its decisions. To top it off, this link contains the reports of previous committee
meetings and the agendas of upcoming ones.

Speaking of committees, almost all are up-and-running, again. I've mixed a few things up in the
committees since last year, and they are still evolving. | expect to add committees as needed to
solve issues that arise, and to discontinue those that are no longer needed. | believe our committees
are the backbone of our Association. | want to ensure all members who want to participate have the
ability to do so, and | want to eliminate any perception of secrecy. So all committees will have at
least one meeting a quarter in the evening or on the weekend to ensure everyone can attend. Also,
all committee meetings will be open to the membership at large to view. The Chair of any committee
will need to request permission from the Board if they want to hold a closed meeting. I’ve even
made space for the Board to assist community members to start or organize their own committees if
there is an issue or topic on which they’d like to work.

One last positive note for this month! If you have been on social media in the past few weeks, you
have probably noticed a decrease in the negative comments and personal attacks. | truly believe
this is a direct result of the Board’s increased attempts at transparency, openness, and honesty. It
has been a privilege to work with the amazing Directors we have this year, but none of us are
perfect. Myself most of all. Your support of me, The Board, and your neighbors has been
instrumental in moving us past our mistakes and in the right direction. We have a long way to go,
though! So,

Let’s get started!
Rich Dooley
LHPOA Board President




Community Manager Report

Hello, Lake Heritage!

The 2023/2024 Fiscal Year Dues and Assesments are now past due with a 15% penalty if payment has not
already been received. The office is currently working on compiling a list of members who will be receiving a
discount refund for making a full payment during the discount time frame. These members should expect a
checkin the amount overpaid to be sent in the mail. If you have questions regarding your 2023 Member Dues,
please call the office.

Mark your calendars! The 2023 Pool Season begins Saturday, May 27th! We are excited for another fun filled
year in the sun and are still accepting applications for lifeguards! To obtain a 2023 Pool Pass, you may submit
the completed form to , or drop it off at the LH Office or dropboxes. Pool passes will be
available to pick up at the Pool Shack on opening day or your first visit at the pool.

Mowing season is upon us! Please be mindful and courteous when mowing your grass; be sure to keep it out of
the lake and swales and off the roads!

Brush Drop off has begun and will continue to occur twice a month most months until November. Please keep
in mind when bringing brush that limbs should not exceed 3 inches in diameter, leaves, grass and garden
clippings, roots, plywood/lumber is not accepted. There is also a volunteer Brush Pick Up being coordinated for
members unable to haul their own brush. For more information on the Brush Pick Up services, contact Patti
Reidenbach at pcassel@comcast.net or call/text her at: 717-979-1146.

Boating season is almost here! | would like to go over some things to keep in mind when out on the lake:
e Do: Travel in a counterclockwise direction
Respect the “No Wake Zones”
Have a competent spotter who is not operating the boat when pulling or towing anyone
Have a PFD (Lifejacket) for each individual on the boat, specific to each individual
Have properly functioning running lights when on the lake after sunset

e Do Not: Stand or sit on the sides or back of watercrafts in motion
Go at fast speeds after sunset
Propel non-powered watercraft against traffic outside of No Wake Zones
Swim beyond the No Wake Buoys

To initiate an inspection for a new boat, call the office to find out what information is required to be provided,
and to schedule a time for Security to come take a look at your watercraft. Quarantine Inspections may be
initiated at the Security Gatehouse. Members must obtain an orange quarantine slip and begin a 7 day
quarantine when bringing watercraft back into Lake Heritage from visiting outside bodies of waters.

Lot Numbers should be listed along with current (light blue) LHPOA watercraft stickers on both sides of
watercrafts. In addition to labeling watercrafts, Lakefront owners should ensure that their docks have lot
numbers listed and are easily visible by using numbers no less than 3inches in height.

Until next month,

Taylon Eiken

Taylor Eiker
Community Manager
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Treasurer’s Report

Lake Heritage Property Owners Association Treasurer's Report

March 2023
Total Budget v Total Expenses as at 31 March 2023
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BRUSH DROP-OFF HAVE BRUSH?
2023 SCHEDULE NEED IT HAULED?

7.30 AM_].'BOPM If you need brush picked up because you do not

have a vehicle to haul it or are physically not able
to load/haul brush, please email your NAME,
LOT NUMBER, and STREET NAME to Patti

e May - 6th & 20th Reidenbach at pcassel@comcast.net or give her a
e June -3rd & 17th call at 717-979-1146. If you have a neighbor who
e July -1st & 15th doesn’t use social media or email that needs
assistance, please let Patti know!
e August - 19th This is a free service provided by volunteers to
e September - 16th help our LH neighbors.
e October - 7th & 21st **Any Volunteers who have trucks/trailers who
e November - 4th & 18th can pick-up brush for members and are
available for any and/or all upcoming brush
drop-off dates,
please contact Patti!
DON’T FORGET:
e LIMBS NO LARGER THAN 3 INCHES IN
DIAMETER

e NO GRASS CLIPPINGS, NO LEAVES OR
GARDEN CUTTINGS (MUST BE WOOD)

e NO LUMBER OR PLYWOOD

e NO ROOT CLUMPS

Help Support Local Scouts by Donating Paper Items Monthly

Scouts BSA Troop 84 of Littlestown holds a Lake Heritage day-long paper collection each month on the third
Friday until 5PM. Look for signs and the trailer parked at Shady Grove parking lot on collection days. This
community effort is sponsored by Lake Heritage Women’s Club.

Paper products accepted include newspapers, magazines, and junk mail. Please...no corrugated cardboard
can be accepted.

Funds generated from each month’s collection help pay for the Scout’s activities throughout the year including
a week-long summer camp each year.

Questions can be answered by contacting Ernie Finfrock at 717-451-7511 or email:

erniefinfrock@gmail.com.

Scouts, BSA Friday Paper Drive at Shady Grove Schedule:

e May19 e Jul.14 e Sept. 15 e Nov. 17
e Jun.16 e Aug.18 e Oct. 20 e Dec.15
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2023 Annual Membership Meeting

Article submitted by Pete Vogel Photos submitted by Dawn Levickas

On the evening of April 14, the Lake Heritage Annual Membership Meeting was held. This also was the first
business meeting of the board since February and the first meeting with the new board members. New
LHPOA President Rich Dooley discussed the changes he hopes to make in the coming year. Those include:

1. Offer strong support to the various clubs and event organizers that volunteer time to bring the
community together.

2. Ensure that Board Meetings are as concise as possible and stay on topic, following Robert's
Rules, to respect the Board and Membership's time.

3. Transparency and Openness. Informing the members why the Board makes the decisions that
they do while also allowing the members to have access to view discussions the Board has outside of
meetings. (*This excludes topics of Confidential and Personnel matters).

4. Minimize the communication gap between the Board and Members by updating the technology
that is currently being used.

Part of the Agenda was the presentation of Community Service Awards to 14 members who went “above
and beyond” to serve the community. Recipients were Dawn Levickas for her efforts as our newsletter editor;
Doug Rudisill for his persistence in raising questions on community policies and finances; Patricia and
Thomas Redenbach for organizing the community brush pick up and to Scott Zimmerer and Ernie Clevenger
for assisting in this project; Courtney Pratt and Dale “Farmer” Bodkins of our Maintenance Staff also were
awarded for assistance in the brush pick up project. John Scherer was awarded for conducting
informational session on lake health; Allison Crowell for creation of the Lake Heritage Childrens Garden as
well as educating our children about nature. Blair Thomas for coming out of retirement to volunteer as chief
of Security. Dan Tapper was also recognized for assisting the security staff. Dave Deihl for running our Fun
and Fitness program since 2009. Samantha Richards was awarded for providing creative assistance with
other clubs and leading our seasonal decorating efforts. Tanya Keller and Mike Waller were both awarded
for their tireless work to keep Lake Heritage operating since late 2021 when our entire office staff quit. They
also trained two new community managers, ran the office and handling our finances. We all owe them our
gratitude for the number of hours they spent keeping our community operating without any compensation.

As in all annual membership meetings there were the annual reports from our committees and clubs. The
surprise from this was the announcement from Donna Spicer that the Performing Arts Club has dissolved.
Their entertainment events will be missed by many of us.

As mentioned earlier this was the first board meeting since February, there was business to be conducted.
Seven motions were made, discussed and approved. The final business

was announcing that a search will be conducted to fill the board vacancy created by the resignation of Tanya
Keller. It has since been announced that Interested members in good standing should submit application
materials by May 5.




Tom Reidef

Samw _ Alan Kwiatkowski JACOB SCHING




Stay Safe during the Outdoor

Season!

As stated in Article Ill Section Ill of the LHPOA Rules and
Regulations:

No go-karts, golf-carts, snowmobiles, minibikes, motorized
scooters or all-terrain vehicles will be permitted to operate on
any Association roadway. In addition, the following are
prohibited on Heritage Drive: skateboards, roller blades or
scooters.

Parks Garbage 2023 Holiday Schedule:

Memorial Day - Monday, May 29th Delay - Pick Up Thursday, June 1
Independence Day - Tuesday, July 4th Delay - Pick Up Thursday, July 6
Labor Day - Monday, September 4th Delay - Pick Up Thursday, September 7
Thanksgiving Day - Thursday, November 23 Delay - Pick Up Thursday, November 30
Christmas Day - Monday, December 25 Delay - Pick Up Thursday, December 28

Road Clean-up Returns in 2023

By Matthew Verdirame

Yes, it is true that the Baltimore Pike road clean-up is
returning this year. The Lake Heritage Fishing Club has been
sprucing up our two-mile stretch of Route 97 for over 30 years. We
are grateful for the tenacious volunteers who continue to strive for a
clean and beautiful Pennsylvania. Over the years more than 50
different people have been out on the road cleaning up our little slice
of heaven.

During those years the cleaners discovered so many
incredible treasures. They have found bungees, good tools, working
lighters, pocket change, and even a twenty-dollar bill. Of course,
mixed in were dead creatures of many types (which they do not
touch), old, ripped clothing, tire shreds, cans, bottles, straws,
wrappers, bumpers, signs, and other things which were mostly
unidentifiable nor very good smelling.

Saturday, May 13 will be our first clean-up of the year so if
you like adventure and discovery, plan on helping us this year.
Everyone is invited, no one is turned away. All equipment is
provided. Keep anything you want, and we will get rid of the rest. 10




LH Garden Club Volunteers
Beautify Downtown Gettysburg Year Round

Submitted by Lake Heritage Resident and Garden Club Board Member Pat Thorsen

> Photo Submitted by Dawn Levickas

Lake Heritage residents who are volunteer members of the Gettysburg Garden Club are Betsy Meyer, Connie
Wehler, Cindy Spinelli, and Pat Thorsen. Connie and Pat are both on the Board of the Club.

Our first annual activity is the Spring Plant Sale which will be held at the Gettysburg Fire Hall on Saturday, May
2oth from 9am until 2pm. Early in the spring Club Members divide their perennials, pot them, and then offer
them for sale. The plants that flourish in the sun are grouped together, those that require more shade are also
grouped together. Club members are there to answer questions about the plants. Betsy Meyer is the Club
member who has organized and overseen this project for several years.

The Garden Club has a Christmas Holiday Greens and Gourmet Gift Sale which is held the first Saturday in
December at the Fire Hall. Featured are greens which we gather or are donated by the community. With these we
create beautiful arrangements and wreaths sold at the Greens Sale. Club members also prepare all sorts of
cookies and other treats that are sold too.

Both fundraisers provide the Club with the funds used to give scholarships to students who are pursuing higher
education in the fields of horticulture, landscape design, forestry, conservation, or similar areas of study.
Generally, four scholarships are awarded each year.

The Club creates and maintains the beautiful garden beds in the center of downtown Lincoln Square each year.
Lincoln Square starts with the tulips in the spring, then changes to a patriotic red, white, and blue floral display.
In May you can see the Club members plant the summer annuals early one May morning. The Square is weeded
all summer long by Club members wearing bright pink T-shirts to keep up their beautiful appearance. The hanging

baskets and eight planters around the Square continue the patriotic color theme. In the winter, the Club members
install a winter display in the eight planters. In March that display is replaced with pansies for the Spring.

The Garden Club gives thanks to and enjoys partnering with the Borough of Gettysburg for the watering of the
Gardens and to Musselman's Nursery which is the source of the beautiful flowers each year. Through the Adams
County Community Foundation's Giving Spree held yearly in November the community shows its support of the

Downtown Flower Project and all that the Garden Club does to bring beauty to our downtown all year long.
11



Discover Lake Heritage

Fitness Group Tai Chi Bo!
By Matt Verdirame — Tai Chi Bo Instructor

The dedicated Tai Chi Bo group has been hard at work for many years on Tuesdays and Thursdays at the Point or
inside the Community Center on the colder days. Tai Chi Bo is an exercise program which combines Chinese Tai Chi
with weighted Bos in slow controlled movements which work not only the core muscles but the entire body. The
workout is individualized for each person according to their strength and flexibility. It was developed by Matt
Verdirame, a retired Physical Educator and second-degree black belt who lives here at the Lake.

Every Tuesday and Thursday we meet at the Point at 9:00 am to follow our workout. We do a warmup, work on
balance and flexibility, do our 30-minute routine and finish up with a kata. We have had a group of 10 to 15
participants who regularly come out to get some fresh air, exercise, and friendship. We maintain social distancing
while enjoying the fresh air and lovely scenery at the Fishing Point.

If interested, come and join us. It is free and easy to learn. We meet at 9:00AM and are usually done by 9:45AM.
Call Matt Verdirame at 717 253-0863 for information.

All Boats Brought
Into Lake Heritage
Must Be Quarantined
For One Week
Before You Can Put
Them In the Lake!

This Is to Protect Our
Lake From Harmful
Organisms!/!




The Lake Heritage Women’s Club Presents:

Join us for a Night of Wine, Cheese & History

Where you’ll hear about: Why here? Was the battle fought here? What’s under the
lake? Who owned your lot in 1965 when this was farmland? And more!

PLUS: A screening of “Our Lake, Our Heritage, Our History: The Story of
Lake Heritage on its 50" Anniversary (1965 — 2015) video
after a brief intermission

Wednesday, May 17, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.
in the Community Center

Free will donations to the Lake Heritage Student Scholarship Program
are appreciated.

Don’t miss it again!

13



Lake Heritage Spring Birding Report
Submitted by Audubon eBird Reporter,
Callan Murphy

Callan Murphy and his wife, Cristal, are residents of Lake Heritage. Callan is an avid birder who has been observing
the birds at Lake Heritage for several years. Here he shares his birding experience at the Lake and introduces eBird,
a vital tool for modern birding.

Spring bird migration in the northeastern United States has to be one of the great avian spectacles on the planet. The
eye-catching colors, the symphony of birdsong, the abundance and variety of species during the heart of spring are
what many birders most look forward to each year.

Here at Lake Heritage, we have a great opportunity to witness this natural spectacle. Since large bodies of water are
scarce in the immediate area, many species take advantage of this resource, especially during the colder months and
during migration. In the winter, particularly cold winters when pond and creek surfaces freeze, there will be a variety of
ducks, geese and other water birds that take refuge on our lake. The Canada Goose, Mallard, Bufflehead,
Ring-necked duck, Hooded Merganser, Common Merganser, and Ruddy Duck are some of the regularly seen species
during the winter months. In early-to-mid-spring we will often see visits from the Double-crested Cormorant, Common
Loon, Ring-billed Gull, Bonapartes Gull, Tundra Swan, Osprey, and Caspian Tern. One of my favorites to see in the
spring is the Spotted Sandpiper. Their constant tail-bobbing and scrambling about searching for invertebrates is
always a treat to watch!

To catch any of these birds in action, it helps to have a good pair of binoculars or a spotting scope. | find the best
spots to view birds on the lake are from along the dam or at The Point beyond the playground and ball courts. To see
songbirds, the Woodland Trail that runs from the Dog Park to Johnson Drive, is a great place to go. I've observed a
few different warbler species there such as Norther Parula, Black-throated Blue Warbler, and Ovenbird.

While you’re out looking for birds this spring, perhaps you'd like to do a little citizen science. If you're not familiar with
the platform Audubon eBird, allow me to provide an introduction: eBird is an online database dedicated to the study of
birds. It's run by the Cornell Lab of Ornithology and powered by citizen science. Birders from all over the world help
contribute to this now massive platform by simply recording and submitting their bird sightings. In return we are all
rewarded with a wonderful resource that improves our birding experience.

How can you get involved? First, visit ebird.org and create a Cornell Lab account. From there you can make an eBird
profile to get started recording your bird sightings. The website allows you to create and submit bird checklists online,
or you can download the eBird app and submit the data in real-time directly from your phone. The app is streamlined
and should be easy to learn, however if you prefer birding with a good ole’ pencil and notebook, you can always
submit your data at a later time on the website or through the app. You can even upload photos and audio to enrich
your checklists for later viewing online. All media submitted on eBird goes into the Macaulay Library, an enormous
scientific archive available to all eBird users.

Each year in May, eBird hosts a worldwide event called Global Big Day. This is a day where birders try to find as many
bird species as possible within a 24-hour period. My personal record is 103 species, and some have logged many
more than that. It's a grind going out in the field for the entire day, but it's a lot of fun! You don’t have to spend the
entire day birding though; even going out for five- or ten-minutes counts. If you haven’t used eBird before, it could be
a great time to start. The worldwide participation during this event provides a great snapshot of avian populations
across the globe.

This year Global Big Day is on Saturday May 13th.

Happy birding!

14
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Banjo BBQ
Glamourview Creamery
The Pretzel Spot Cafe
Roy Pitz Beer Truck

Ski Club Grill Masters will be grilling

*Assistance available to access Point
and parking lot if needed*
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2nd Annual
Brass Era Car Show!

Date: Tuesday, May 16th Time: 7:15

All cars in parade are at least 108 years old.

Parade of vehicles will enter Lake Heritage
roughly around 7:15pm. They will make a lap
around Heritage Drive, circling back to park at
the Community Center to display their vehicles
for Members to get a closer look!

The Lake Heritage Ski Club will be assisting
any person during the Summer Kick-Off Party
(May 27th) who needs help getting from the
parking lot to the party. We will be using a
golf cart to assist you so you do not have to
walk.

Please contact Nicole Bristol at
Nicole.k.bristol@gmail.com for more
information or if you need assistance.

Please also pass this to any neighbor that
you feel would benefit from this service.




Lake Heritage Memorial Day Weekend

Commemorative Event

Submitted by Ernie Clevinger — Memorial Day Chair

LHPOA will sponsor the annual Memorial Day Commemoration Event at Shady
Grove Rec. Area on Sunday, May 28, 2023, starting at 1:00 PM. The program
will feature a gun salute, guest speaker Pete Landquist - Colonel USAF
retired, the JROTC Color Guard from Gettysburg High School, recognition of
past and present military service individuals, flags display, and Civil War
reenactors who will do a three-gun volley from a 12-pounder howitzer.

Traffic will be halted at the Gatehouse during the playing of taps, the gun
salute, and the National Anthem. Following the ceremony, the gun crew will
hold a brief presentation regarding the artillery piece.

Everyone is invited to participate in a reception following the ceremony. In
the event of rain, the ceremony will be relocated to the Community Center.
Please come to honor those who gave the ultimate sacrifice of laying down
their lives so we may live in freedom.

2022 Event Photos by Dawn Levickas




, MAKE HERTTAGE 22
"K' EMERSON-GREENHOLT 22
J FAMILY FISHING MARATHON

Saturday, June 3, 2923
7:00am- S:NOPM

Contest Rules and Requlations:

1. DATE/TIME: Saturday, June 3, 2023, from 7:00 AM to 5:00 PM.

2. Registration: No pre-registration necessary but entrants must read the rules before fishing.
3. Participation: Open to all Lake Heritage Property Owners. Owners’ non-resident family and
friends are welcome, BUT the lot owner must be present at the weigh-in. Lot owners are
responsible for all their participants, whether family or guests. All Lake Heritage Property
Owners’ Association Rules and Regulations must be observed.

4. Weigh-in: 2:00PM until 5:00 PM at the Fishing Point (below the Community Center). You will
need to present the lot owner’s name, lot number and names of participants.

5. Weigh-in Procedure: Fish may be brought to be weighed in plastic buckets (preferred),
plastic bags or coolers. Fish must be weighed at the area and time specified in paragraph 4.
Fish to be disposed of do not have to be kept cold.

6. Acceptable Fish: NEW for 2023, Catfish and White Perch may be brought in for the weigh-in.
Must be caught during the hours of the tournament only. Anyone bringing in fish caught outside
the hours of the tournament hours will be disqualified.

7. Awards: Money (.50 cents per pound) and medals will be presented to children 16-under as
you weigh-in.

8. Tackle Rules: All fish must be caught on conventional fishing tackle with hooks and live or
artificial bait. You must supply your own bait. Fish may not be netted out of lake, unless first
caught on a hook. The number of rods and hooks legal under PA laws are allowed.

9. Licensing: All adults and anyone 16 years or older must have a PA fishing license. Any boy
or girl 15 years old or younger does not need a PA fishing license.

10. Penalties: Killing of wrong fish will be punishable by weight deduction before reward. The
weight reduction is 8-lbs. for each wrong fish; cash equivalent of $4.00. As stated above, fish
not caught during the tournament hours should not be turned in. If you do, you will be
disqualified.

11. Fish Retention: People desiring to keep the white perch to eat should keep them alive and
cold or otherwise preserved. Bring them to weigh-in to be counted before gutting.

12. Littering: Do not litter with any material including bait containers and dead fish. Dead fish
will be disposed of by tournament officials.

13. Fishing Areas: Everyone may fish from all public access areas around the lake as well as
from LHPOA registered boats containing all safety requirements mandated by PA law. You may
fish from private lots on the waterfront only with the permission of the owners.

14 Tournament End Time: The tournament is over at precisely 5:00 PM. You must be in line at
the weigh-in station by 5:00PM or your fish will not be weighed.

Any questions, call Ernie Clevinger 717-334-4167 or Steve Oakes 269-932-5161.
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KEEP YOUR CLIPPINGS OUT OF THE LAKE, SWALES AND ROADS
DONT USE PHOSPHROUS/PHOSPHATE FERTILIZERS!

Walk Facing Traffic!

Bike With Traffic!

London Mitchell
PIAA Diving
Champion Finalist!

Gettysburg High School
Senior, London Mitchell, who
has been a Lake Heritage
Lifeguard for the past few
years, placed 8" at the
recent PIAA Division Il
Diving Championship. The
school’s first dive team was
formed last year so this
achievement was especially
meaningful. London is an
accomplished multi-sport
athlete, also competing in
track and cross country.
During outdoor activity
season, he can be seen
often on water skis on Lake
Heritage.

Congratulations, London!

That’s a Good Question!

Q: When are boats allowed back on the lake?

launch out into the lake.

A: There is no official opening date of the lake, canoe/kayak racks use is permitted
starting April 1st. The lake’s water level dictates when motorized watercrafts can safely
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Fun N Flimess

Fun and Fitness is Getting Ready for Summer!

Are you thinking about the summer ahead and getting fit? Indoor Fun and Fitness classes
will continue until the end of May. We meet on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 10:00
-11:00 a.m. in the large room of the Community Center. On Monday, June 12, we will move to
the pool where water exercise classes will be from 10:00-11:00 a.m.

April has been an exciting month. The Zumba style part of class on Mondays gets us moving
and brings a lot of laughs. Our format includes an active segment followed by strength and
balance building using bands or hand weights. Our first Open House on Monday, April 17
introduced us to new faces, and a chance to share what we do. Fourteen classes were held
this month with 163 total participants.

Come join us! We look forward to seeing you.

Great Gommunity response at our April Open House!

Photo credit Pete Vogel
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Seventy-three members and guests gathered for our April meeting. The theme
was “Italian Night" where all enjoyed the many dishes provided by our
members. Traditional Italian foods included lasagna, spaghetti, meat balls,
sausages with peppers and onions, penne, rigatta, several salads, plus more.
Also, desserts included several types of cookies, cakes, and other tasty items.
Creative centerpieces, consisting of a candle in a wine bottle, surrounded by
wine corks and candy, decorated each table.

Club President Steve Oakes started the business meeting at 7:15. Treasurer Ernie
Clevinger presented the end of March 2023 financial status (with a copy on each
table), reporting $8,497.79 in funds available, including $1,109.95 earmarked for
the Club’s Veterans Initiative. Ernie reported that the Club has 60 members who
have paid their 2023 dues — which is running a little behind as of this time last
year. The Treasurer's report was approved by the members.

Because co-secretaries, John and Cindy Spinelli, were enjoying vacation, Steve
asked for and received a motion to approve the Secretary's report from the
March I10th meeting. A motion and second was received and passed by the
members.

In old business: (1) Scotty Watt gave the Club’s Veterans report. Scotty reported
no new action at this time. He did request that if anyone knew of a veteran who
is in need to please let him or one of the Club's officers know. (2) Steve noted
there are openings for hosting duties for the Club’s meetings in July and
December. (3) Linda Griffin gave a report on the Scholarship competition. She
reported that four applications have been received and the committee will be
finalizing selections for presentation at the May meeting. Maggie Langdon
made a motion, that was seconded, to increase the scholarship funds by
$1,000.00 (which would make the payout by the Fishing Club $2,500.00)
providing the Women's Club matches this amount. After discussion, the motion
was unanimously passed. If also approved by the Women's Club, the total funds
available would be $5,000.00. (4) Ernie gave an update on the
Emerson-Greenholt Fishing Marathon, which is scheduled for June 3, from 7:00
AM to 5:00 PM. Ernie reported that he ordered and received new medallions that
will be presented to the kids aged 16 and under. One big change this year is that
CATFISH and white perch will be accepted at weigh in. (5) Steve reminded all
that we still need a new leader for the July 4t" Pancake Breakfast Fundraiser. If
interested, please call Steve — 269-932-5161 or Ernie 240-273-8608.

In new business: (1) Ernie gave a report on the Memorial Day celebration that will
be held on Sunday, May 28 starting at 1:00 PM at the Shady Grove Recreation
Area. Aretired Air Force Colonel, who is a Vietnam veteran with over 4000 flying
hours, will be our guest speaker. Lunch will be provided for our guests. See
article in the newsletter for more details. (2) Matt reported the first road
cleanup will be May I3. If interested, meet at the front entrance at 7:45 AM by
the bulletin board. (3) Steve and Matt will be exchanging positions of
President/Vice President for the summer months starting with the May meeting.

The next Fishing Club meeting is Friday, May 12, 2023. Hosts are Judy and Scotty
Watt, lla and Matt Verdirame, and Ronda and Dean Sprague.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
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LLake Heritage
Creativity Club

Join the Creativity Club

Tuesday, May 9, 6:30PM at the Community Center.

We will be making shorebirds mounted on alog. Free for members and
$10.00 for non-members.

Please RSVP so we have enough birds. baskets217@gmail.com or
703-999-5130. We look forward to making some fun memories!

LH Kid's Club

May 2023

Kids Club Teddy Bear Picnic

Join us on Saturday, May 13th at 11AM at the point (next to the playground by the pool) for our Teddy
Bear Picnic. Kids should bring their favorite stuffy. We will have snacks, activities, and the kids will
have a mini parade!

May Children’s Garden Events

May 18: Visit from the ButterBee Foundation @ 4:30 pm to learn about Pollinators and plant our
butterfly garden and herb garden. Meet at the Children’s Garden.

May 20: Big planting day! @ 3pm. Meet at the Children’s Garden.

Our Lake Heritage Children’s Garden requires the participation of families in our neighborhood to be
successful! You can help by attending an event with your children and/or going to Sign-up Genius to
sign up to help with a garden task!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4aadab23a6fcc07-lake1#/

Please also consider donating to our Go Fund Me to help with funding for the garden!
https://www.gofundme.com/f/lake-heritage-childrens-garden

4-and-Under Playdate

Kids ages four and under are invited to a playdate at the point playground on May 20 from 10-11 a.m.

Easter Egg Hunt

Thank you to everyone who came out for our Easter egg hunt! (See photos.) We had a wonderful time
and look forward to next year! Also, thank you to Maggie Travis, our Easter Bunny for the afternoon!

Connect with the Kids Club

Follow our Facebook group https://www.facebook.com/groups/LakeHeritageKidsClub, email us at 29
lisa.heisey24@gmail.com, and keep an eye on the signs at for reminders about upcoming events.


https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4aa4ab23a6fcc07-lake1#/
https://www.gofundme.com/f/lake-heritage-childrens-garden
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LakeHeritageKidsClub
mailto:lisa.heisey24@gmail.com
mailto:baskets217@gmail.com
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BEVELED EDGE

HOURS:
Monday-Friday - 8:30am to 4:30pm

Saturday - Yam to Noon
f © e

We finish what
nature started.

Our specialties lic in templating,
fabrication. and installation of all
natural stone and engineered
stone surfaces. We pride
ourselves on paying attention to
detail and excelleat customer
service. Our staff will help you
with the color selection (we have
over 2000 colors to choose from)
and design, throughout the entire
fabrication process, making your
natural stone sclections a
pleasant and fun experience.

NOW A SHILOH CABINETRY EXPERT
Shiloh Cabinetry is built by W. W. Wood Products, Inc., a

tamily-owned company since its beginning in 1977,

We began as a moulding and milled lumber supplier working
out of a small shed. Over the years, we evolved and grew to
become one of the largest independent suppliers of cabinetry in
the country. We have enjoyed steady., robust growth because of
our family style of management that allows us to respond
quickly to the ever-changing cabinet market. This style of
management also focuses on a commitment to quality, driven by
the dedicated and hard-working team members throughout the
organization.

Shiloh Cabinetry is available in most areas, except the
northwestern United States.

Address: 1540 Chambersburg Road Gettysburg, PA 17325

O e Bevelvd Edge Mardde & Grawire Counter Tops

If you have any questions, or if you want help
planning your project. this is the place to start. Fill
out the "Request a Quote™ form or give us a call.

Request a Quote

Phone Number: 717-420-2047 or 410-386-0161
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For a free estimate, call 717-965-2522
Mention this ad to save $50.00

R all #lJ ne

BrianfRacine
GAWhner

Hearth

717-334-1232

1745 York Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325

Stoves, Fireplaces, Inserts and Retractable Awnings

BREIGHNER TREE FARM

Landscaping ¢ Pine ¢ Fir « Spruce
Red Oak « Christmas Trees

Pick Up Or We Can Deliver

s And Plant On You Site
MICHAEL BREIGHNER
LANCE BREIGHNER (7 1 7) 451-0014
Rt. 97 Across From Low Dutch Rd.
Gettysburg, PA www.gettysburgtreefarms.com

ROS Heating and Cooling
Residential Sales & Service

443.213.59635

Furnaces
Air Conditioning
Ductless Mini Splits
Indoor Air Quality
Preventive Maintenance
Annual Inspections
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Banm 0 | KWKEYSTONE
ROCEING

KELLERWILLIAMS. REALTY

Homeowners
In Lake Heritage
Have trusted us
with their biggest —
investment since | ST
2010, V Gettysbt:c:rngs’;\r:;;ZS
e c: (717) 253-0760

0:(717) 334-4565
jaySchmItt3ngaiLcom

Music Together. BRNIES
Adams County Arts Council COUNTRY STORE

e FRESH PRODUCE, MEAT,
: %' 2 EGGS, CHEESE & MORE!

SBiugg:
g
EXTRA VIRGIN OLIVE OILS
BALSAMIC VINEGARS, LOCAL

FROM LAKE
|
Share the love of music with your family! BULG LIS HERITAGE!

Begieteranlinatoday: BOTH SHOPS ARE LOCATED AT
www.adamsarts.or Jd MARKETPLACE @ GETTYSBURG, 2440 BALTIMORE PIKE
Adams County Arts Council, 125 S. Washington Street, Gettysburg, PA. THURS & FRI ” AM - 5 PM I SAT & SUN 10 AM 3 q pM

For more information, visit our website, or call (717) 334-5006.




Lexie Crowner ®
Realtor 4 N /vl
_ ~ R%Geﬁ%g & _,,,_, d”ﬁ%ammz[[ OL[

717.253.5932 (cell) o " ' Dﬁ:“jfﬂnxﬂome Heating Oil
717.338.0881 (office) T g ke _ at affordable rates. Call today

alexiscrowner@remax.net & == : for your daily pricing and Dare
www.gettysburgrealestate.com {  toCompare!

302 York Street ' ~

Gettysburg, PA 17325 - Tel : 717-677-0045

Each Office is Independently Qwned and Operated _— I.ocal!y owned & operated 'l

o=~ 3 FACTORY "+ ; '
'WN‘”,:@ @-Es %ﬁ%m 2 / s ) Of Gettysburg
£ MALEECT | | @O//-;\r'l_g turn to the experts /-

— 7,J\_J

SALES e SERVICE e INSTALLATION
895 Hanover Pike, Littlestown, PA 17340

Holly Purdy

717-359-9892

Email: bairdhc@pa.net e www.bairdheatingcooling.com

DECORATING DEN
INSFE R O'R'S

MARYANN FISHER

Products and Services

e Custom Window Treatments e Custom & Ready-Made
Bedding

e Wall & Floor Coverings
e Lighting
e Custom Closets & Storage
e Home Staging for Resale

e Indoor & Outdoor Furniture
e Paint Consulting

Schedule your complimentary consulation today (717) 263-4808

mafisher@decoratingden.com e www.maryannfisher.decoratingden.com
PA060739 | Each franchise independently owned and operated.
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THE EXTERIOR @OMPANY.

HAVE YOU HAD YOUR ROOF CHECKED
AFTER THE STORMS THIS SUMMER?

WINTER IS QUICKLY APPROACHING
AND YOU MAY HAVE UNSEEN DAMAGE!

A storm occurs in your nei Qur train eduomhwdlporfo«n You get o brand new roof
leaving behind unseen L] an inspection to check for damage. ot fittle to no cost to youl

& For your FREE storm inspection
CALL TODAY
717-301-8096

Or connect with us online
B4 info@tecroofs.com  :i: www.tecroofs.com

4.8 yv AVERAGE RATING OVER 1,000 REVIEWS facebook + Goq;gle

TECROOFS.COM
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HIC-PA156324

DAYHOFF
CONSTRUCTION

ROOFING + IDING » GUTTERS
717-778-5918

Located 15 Sachs Rd, Gettysburg, PA 17325

Servicing Areas:
Gettysburg Hanover Spring Grove Carlisle
New Oxford Littlestown Fairfield Hershey
Chambershurg Harrisburg Dillsburg Aspers

Fayetteville Lancaster Wayneshoro Biglerville
29



Everything we do i inspires

Call Today! »
Now Door-to-door bus service to MSS from Lake Heritage

ribouill ' MOTHER SETON SCHOOL C

Jor 23-24 A Pre-K — Grade 8 Catholic School for All
MotherSetonSchool.org | 301-447-3165

@ Full Service Mowing 2
@ Professional Landscape Design & Installation ;
@ Landscape Maintenance

@ Lawn Care Maintenance & Treatment Services
@ Tree Removal & Pruning

@ Sick Tree Diagnosis and Care

Bl have had 5 dnfferertlmdscaplngoompariesindwepst&yeus ‘:
McCleaf Your service, fees and staff are at the top of our list! Thank u N q‘
Landscapin - L Kelley, Gettysburg PA
. Bul2422 | Insured | Pa037182

717-677-0080 www.mccleaflandscaping.com

30




Lake Heritage Reference Page

LHPOA Board of Directors

2026 Rich Dooley President rdooley@lakeheritage.org
2024 Phil Gomer Vice President 1 pgomer@lakeheritage.org
2025 Richard Ginnever Vice President 2 rginnever@lakeheritage.org
2026 Alan Kwiatkowski Treasurer aski@lakeheritage.org

2025 Jacob Schindel Assist. Treasurer jschindel@lakeheritage.org
2026 Tom Reidenbach Board Member treidenbach@lakeheriage.org
2024 Donna Scherer Board Member dscherer@lakeheritage.org
2024 Pete Vogel Board Member pvogel@lakeheritage.org

LHPOA Departments

LHPOA Office
Safety & Security Gatehouse
Maintenance

Building Inspector

LHPOA Clubs

Taylor Eiker M-T 8:00am-5:00pm

24/7
Courtney Pratt M-F 7:00am-3:00pm
Keith Majeczky

Bridge Club

Fishing Club
Women’s Club

Ski Club

Land & Water Fitness
Creativity Club

Kid’s Club

Local Services

Roy & Linda Fauth
Steve Oakes

Leslie Baker

Jeff Bristol

Kathy Miller
Samantha Richards

Lisa Heisey

Pennsylvania State Police

Emergency Services

Adams County Dog Warden Dog Control
PA-American Water Co. Water Company
White Run Regional Municipal Authority Sewer/Emergency Number

Parks Garbage Service, Inc.

Refuse Collection

Adams Electric Cooperative (East Side) Electric

Met-Ed (West Side)
Comcast

Brightspeed

Electric
Cable, Internet, Phone

Phone, Internet

717-334-7242 admin@lakeheritage.org
717-334-7242

717-334-7242 maintenance@lakeheritage.org
717-334-7242 buildinginspector@lakeheritage.org

717-334-9417 lindafauth@gmail.com
717-549-3334 soakes1949@gmail.com
301-606-6418 labbaker@gmail.com
908-391-6084 jeffrey.bristol@gmail.com
717-334-9443 kim167_17077@msn.com
703-999-5130 baskets217@gmail.com
301-908-1413 lisa.heisey24@gmail.com

911 or 717-334-8111
717-762-9794
800-565-7292
717-334-7476
800-486-4490
717-334-2171
800-545-7741
800-934-6489
833-693-7773
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That’s a Good Question!

Do you have a Lake Heritage related question or concern which needs to be answered or
acknowledged? Tell The Breeze!

Send a clear, brief description of the information which you need to know and email your
request to news@lakeheritage.org. Please include your name, email address and pertinent
information such as your address as it relates to your question.

Your question will be forwarded to the Board Officer or Director or Manager who is
responsible for the answer. Details of the response will appear in a future issue of The
Breeze. One question and answer will appear per issue for space purposes.

The Breeze Submissions Policy

Important New Submission Detail: If a Club/Committee would like the Office Staff to develop a creative
for an event which is to be published in The Breeze, the request must be put in writing and sent to
news@lakeheritage.org by normal publication deadline of the 15" of the month.

Submissions received after the News Team compiles The Breeze for publication are subject to appear in
a subsequent issue. All news submissions must be emailed to...news@lakeheritage.org. Please do not
send content to any other email address.

Article/Content/Photo Rules

News@lakeheritage.org is an email portal site which allows The Breeze News Team to view articles,
photos, and other content. If an emailed submission needs to be changed in any way, please send a
separate new message to cancel the original information. Then send the new, correct article/information
plus all original photos and any other attachments. This step will help to alleviate as much confusion as
possible. Word Documents are required for articles. Maximum of 6 clear, relevant JPG photos (300 DPI
minimum) with appropriate captions, full names, etc. per article please.

Advertising Details
Email Advertising submissions and information to: Admin@lakeheritage.org.

Advertising Rates per issue: Full or Half Back Page - $125; Half Inside Page-$85; Quarter Page-$53; One
Eighth Page -$25. Discounts: 12 Months-25%; 6 Months-15%; 3 Months — 5%.

Lake Heritage Officers, Board of Directors, and The Breeze News Team reserve the right to modify and
correct submissions for grammatical accuracy or reject any submission which is inaccurate or

malicious. Anonymous submissions will not be published. LHPOA assumes no responsibility, financial or
otherwise, for any adverse consequences resulting from information published in this publication.
Remedies are limited to solely to correction, clarification, or retraction as appropriate in the next issue of
The Breeze.
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